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SAN ANTONIO’S JEFFERSON BANK RECEIVES AWARD FOR HELP IN GENERATING FUNDS FOR LEGAL AID TO POOR TEXANS

SAN ANTONIO, Texas – The Texas Equal Access to Justice Foundation has presented Jefferson Bank, formerly Jefferson State Bank, an award of appreciation for its long-term support of the Interest on Lawyers’ Trust Accounts (IOLTA) Program.  The IOLTA Program is the largest Texas-based funding source for the provision of free civil legal services to the poor.

The Texas IOLTA Program operates as follows: When an attorney receives client funds that are nominal or held for a short period of time, the funds must be deposited into an interest-bearing IOLTA bank account.  The collected interest is granted by the Texas Equal Access to Justice Foundation (TEAJF), to nonprofit Legal Aid groups across the state on a yearly basis.  These funds are used to assist low-income Texans with civil legal matters such as housing and personal safety.  

Commonly referred to as IOLTA-friendly banks, Texas financial institutions may assist the IOLTA Program by waiving fees or applying heightened interest rates to IOLTA accounts.  Jefferson Bank, a San Antonio financial institution since 1946, generously waives fees and applies a 2.0 percent interest rate on its approximately 80 IOLTA accounts.  Jefferson Bank, along with 300-plus IOLTA-friendly banks across Texas, assists in saving approximately $555,000 in fees per year.

Jefferson Bank CEO Richard Petitt accepted the award of appreciation from Luis de la Garza, a partner with Holland & Knight in San Antonio and a member of the Texas Equal Access to Justice Foundation’s board of directors, during the San Antonio Bar Association’s monthly luncheon.

“Although the poverty population of Texas has increased to 3.1 million, Legal Aid funding is in decline,” Betty Balli Torres, executive director of TEAJF explained.  “The cooperation of Texas attorneys and financial institutions such as Jefferson Bank ensures that the maximum amount of money is generated for IOLTA in unsure economic times.  The Foundation will continue to work diligently with IOLTA-friendly banks, in the hopes of assisting greater numbers of low-income Texans.”

According to the 2000 United States Census, 215,736 individuals in Bexar County, almost 16 percent of the county population, live below the poverty line.  To better address the civil legal needs of these individuals, in 2003 TEAJF granted $124,000 in IOLTA funds to San Antonio groups such as the Lawyers' Committee for Civil Rights, the Refugee Aid Project, Family Violence Prevention Services, Inc. and MALDEF.  
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The Texas Equal Access to Justice Foundation (www.txiolta.org), created by the Supreme Court of Texas in 1984, is the largest state-based funding source for the provision of civil legal services to poor Texans, otherwise known as Legal Aid.  The organization is committed to the vision that all Texans will have equal access to justice, regardless of their income. The foundation administers the Interest on Lawyers’ Trust Accounts (IOLTA) Program, the Basic Civil Legal Services (BCLS) Program and the Crime Victims Civil Legal Services (CVCLS) Program.  The funds from each of these sources are earmarked to assist nonprofit organizations in providing civil Legal Aid to more than 120,000  low-income Texans each year.

